
CUSGARNE SCHOOL THIS WEEK 

Date:  10th October 2019 

Dear Parents 
A big thank you for coming along to support our Harvest assembly and 
auction.  It was super to see every child joining in and I am delighted with 
how well the Reception children performed at their first Cusgarne event.  
Well done everyone! 
Our auction of goodies was brilliantly supported and good fun.  Parents 
have told me how much they enjoyed the afternoon and the School Council 
would like to thank everyone for their generous donations and bids.  We 
raised over £350 and will let you know the exact figure once all of the   
money is in.  If you have a bid to pay for, please could you do so as soon 
as possible since we will be presenting the money to Blood Bikes on    
Tuesday.  Volunteers from the charity are coming into school for a special 
assembly to explain what they do to the children and will be bringing in 
their bikes so it should be exciting. 
Tempest came in on Monday and hopefully you have received the proofs 
via the bookbag post.  Remember to return orders to Reception by Monday 
28 October (or you can order directly from the Tempest website if you     
prefer). 
We have had a few issues with our phones but BT has now sorted the line. 
Thank you for your patience while we waited for the problem to be sorted. 
The office had hoped to use the Arbor app to make the parent-teacher    
appointments but encountered a technical problem.  The system is new to 
us all but it is great that parents are updating the information we hold.     
Regarding the parent-teacher appointments, we are using paper sign up 
sheets which are in Reception.  Please pop in and make your appointment.  
Half term is just around the corner.  We have a short week next week and 
the pupils finish on Wednesday.  School is closed to pupils next Thursday 
and Friday for staff training. 
Have a super weekend. 
Tim Barnard,  
Head of School 

Pupils of the Week 
 

 
 

 
 

Diary Dates 
 

17 and 18 October 
Inset days 

 
21—25 October 

Half-term 
 

28 October 
Tempest orders to  
Reception by 9am  

 
29 October 

Parent-teacher  
Meetings 

 
31 October 

Deadline day for  
applications to  

secondary school 
 

Friends of Cusgarne 
Cake Sale 

 
7 November 

Nasal Flu  
vaccinations 

 
15 November 

Children in Need 
 

19 November 
Rag Bag collection 

 
22 November 
Movie Night 

 
8 December 

Frogpool Chapel Carol 
Service 3pm 

 
9 December 
Afternoon  

performance 

Hepworth Trevithick Vickery 

339 401 433 

Class 1 Class 2 Year 4 Years 5 and 6 

Henry Logan C Poppy William 

Daisy C Amelie  Lauren 



FRIENDS OF CUSGARNE (FOC) NEWS 
 
It’s all getting very exciting, with lots of fun things in the pipeline for you and your children. Firstly, 
please keep an eye out in book bags for information on Xmas cards and a Rag Bag collection. 
You may be wondering what both are all about, so please see below for more information. We 
will also be sending out a small report on the Friends financial efforts last year, please take a 
read and let us know what you think. 
 
Now on to events……coming up, we have: 
 
15

th 
October – “Mum-Lah” 

First rehearsal at Frogpool Chapel from 7.30 till 8.30pm  
 
28

th
 October – Xmas Card orders 

Your children’s Christmas card designs have been sent to the printers. We hope to have their 
samples back for you before half term, so that you can take them away to look at. On this basis, 
please could any orders be returned on the 28

th
 October please, which is the first day back after 

half term. 
 
31

st
 October - Halloween cake stall 

We hope to hold our “spooky” cake event from the gazebo and would really love your help to 
make it a success, by receiving donations of your Halloween cakes and bakes to sell. 
 
19

th
 November - Rag Bag collection 

Bags will be sent out next week, for a collection on Tuesday 19
th
 November (please do not bring 

bags to school until Monday 18
th
 ). 

For anyone new, and a reminder for others, we kindly ask you to fill the bags with any or all the 
following textiles, that you no longer want or need: 

adult and children’s clothing (no school uniform), 
paired shoes, 
handbags, belts and hats, 
soft toys, 
bed linen, large bath towels, and light weight curtains. 
 
Please note, if not listed, then it cannot be accepted, nor will they accept dirty, damaged or 
wet clothing. 
 

If you fill your bag and have more, fantastic, just grab a black bin bag, and keep filling. Once    
collected on 19

th
 Nov, they will check, weigh, recycle, and the best bit……pay us based on 

weight, so the more bags the better! 
 
22

nd
 November – Movie Night – 6pm in the school hall 

We hope the children are as excited as we are. We will be asking the children to vote on 3    
movies, Toy Story 4 (U), Dumbo 2019 (PG) and Aladdin 2019 (PG). Please let us know if you 
have any concerns with these movies. 
Tickets will be £4 per child, to include a slice of Pizza and some popcorn in a half time              
intermission (please do not send children in hungry). We ask that they bring their bottle of water 
to drink (and avoid spillages) and are more than welcome to watch in their Pyjamas / Onesie’s 
with a pillow and blanket for comfort.  
 
 
Finally, we held our AGM this week, and following a successful meeting, would like to announce 
that the following members were voted in, Cara Dale as Chair, Tammy Etherington as Vice-Chair, 
Sally Campling as Treasurer, and Leischka Cox as Secretary. Well done everyone and thank 
you! 
 

Have a great weekend everyone! 



Tempest Photos 
Please make sure that you have returned your Tempest photo orders to Reception 
by 9am on Monday 28th October 2019.  The orders are then being collected so if 
you miss the date you will have to order them direct with Tempest. 
Thank you. 

Parent Pay 
There are a few accounts that need to be brought up to date.  We would appreciate 
it if you could please make sure your ParentPay accounts are settled before half-
term.   





Year 6’s 
Please make sure you have completed your application for a secondary school place by  

31st October 2019. 

Breakfast Club 
Our Breakfast Club runs daily on school days from 8am.   

Current prices as follows: 
With breakfast: £2 per child per day 
Without breakfast: £1 per child per day 

 
Please book and pay via ParentPay 

DIARY OF ACTIVITIES 
w/c  14 October 2019 

Breakfast Club runs daily on school days 

    
ACTIVITY 

  

  
TEACHER 

ADDITIONAL  
INFO 

MONDAY Keyboards Mr Clapp Payment direct to 
CMST 

 KS2 Football Club Mr Barnard 3pm-4pm 

TUESDAY Wake and Shake Mrs Ireson/Y6’s 8.30am—8.45am 

 KS2 Sports Club Mrs Murray 3pm—4pm 

 KS1 Art Club Mrs Turner 3pm—4pm 

WEDNESDAY Y1 and Y2 Sports 
Club  

PAFC 3pm—4pm 

 Woodwind  Payment direct to 
CMST 

THURSDAY  INSET  

FRIDAY  INSET  

Cusgarne School 
Email: secretary@cusgarne.org 

Website: www.cusgarne.org 
Telephone: 01872 863563 

Head of School: Mr Tim Barnard 

   Follow us on Twitter! 

Inset days—school closed to pupils next 
Thursday 17 October 2019 

And 
Friday 18 October 2019 

mailto:secretary@cusgarne.cornwall.sch.uk
http://www.cusgarneprimaryschool.co.uk/

